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The Rabies in the Americas 30" Annual Conference
Shu-Chia Hu » Shih-Ying Lee

Abstract

Two researchers from the Animal Health Research Institute attended the Rabies in
the Americas (RITA) 30" Annual Conference in Kansas City, Missouri, USA from
October 24" to November 3", 2019. The ten main topics covered at the conference
were bat rabies, rabies in wildlife, epidemiology and surveillance, canine rabies
elimination, rabies diagnostic methods, spatial and economic disease modeling,
community engagement, vaccines and therapeutics, and human rabies treatment and
prophylaxis. The round table discussions focused on four main aspects: boots on the
ground, import/export regulations, rabies serology and vaccinations, and skunk rabies.
Within each topic, researchers from different fields shared their ideas, experiences,
and current results with the attendees. In this conference, AHRI presented the
following findings: “Novel lyssaviruses identified in bats, Taiwan”, “Application of
commercially available immunochromatographic test kits in wildlife rabies
surveillance in Taiwan”, “Implementation summary of OIE Twinning Project for
Rabies”, and “Pathogenicity investigation of Taiwan ferret badger rabies virus on
Gem-faced civets”. The AHRI also participated in the Direct Rapid
Immunohistochemistry Test (DRIT) workshop held at the Rabies Laboratory of
Kansas State University. Through a questionnaire and implementation process, the
participants were able to learn and analyze the key concepts behind standard
analytical and operational procedures. The conference provided many opportunities
for the collaborative communication of information and experiences between
researchers from different countries and organizations, as well as for discussions on
the latest developments in rabies research, surveillance, treatment and prophylaxis.
Thus, this conference consolidated regional consensus, expanded mutual
understanding and cooperation, and became a forum to promote healthy interaction.
Participants also met and exchanged personal contact information, leaving the
possibility for further collaboration in the future. In addition, the participation of
industry, official, academic and research units from different fields highlighted the
benefits of the ‘One-Health’ approach advocated by the OIE, FAO, and WHO.



